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Chairman Arndt, Vice Chair Pelanda, Ranking Minority Member Howse, and members of the 
House Aging and Long Term Care Committee, thank you for this opportunity to speak.  My 
name is Robert Booker and I am the president of the Ohio Highway Patrol Retirees’ Association.  
I am also a retiree of more than 31 years of active service.  
 
As the president of the Ohio State Highway Patrol Retirees' Association, I am speaking to 
express our support for the proposed legislative changes in House Bill 362 approved by the 
Highway Patrol Retirement System (HPRS) Board of Trustees and the Ohio Retirement 
Study Council.  These changes include: restoring the minimum age of retirement to 52 for 
new hires; calculation of off-duty disability benefits; and changes in survivor benefits. 
 
The Ohio State Highway Patrol Retirees' Association currently has over 1300 active 
members, who are concerned about the health of our retirement system.  On behalf of our 
association, I want to assure you we have the utmost confidence in the current leadership of 
our retirement system and its ability to make decisions that are in the best interest of the 
retirement system and its members. 
 
We know that changes, while sometimes concerning, are needed to ensure the long-term 
viability of our retirement system.  These changes will preserve our system; not only for our 
current retirees but for many others transitioning from the active ranks.  Our position in this 
matter is not precedent setting.  In 2012, we supported pension reform and we do so today. 
 
Like with other pension systems, our system continues to face actuarial assumption changes 
that have not been seen before.  Probably, the most significant change was the reduction of 
the investment assumed rate of return.  These assumption changes increase the unfunded 
actuarial accrued liabilities of a pension system.  The legislative changes the HPRS board has 
approved are necessary and will decrease the amortization period of the system’s unfunded 
actuarial accrued liabilities by several years, thus improving its solvency. 
 
We appreciate your support of HPRS and concern for the solvency of all of Ohio's pension 
systems and ask for your support in passing House Bill 362.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to present this testimony.  I will be glad to answer any questions 
you may have.     


